
Town of Jonesville 
Recessed Council Meeting 

Monday, June 26, 2017 
 
The Town of Jonesville held a recessed Council meeting on Monday, June 26, 2017 at 
6:30 p.m. at the American Legion Building located in the Cumberland Bowl Park. 
 
Members Present: 

Jim Ewing, Mayor   Tommy Livesay 
Rebecca Hines    Jolene Lambert 
Jolene Lambert   Magen Harris 
Jerry Harris 
     

Members Absent: 
 George Cridlin-Town Attorney 
 

Employees Present: 
 Jimmy Cluesman-Town Superintendent 
 Amy Willis-Town Treasurer/Town Clerk 
 Terry Sivert-Police Chief 
 Travis Mullins-Police Sgt. 
 Charlene Schaeffer-Utility Billing Clerk 
 Brian Bush-Water Plant Supervisor  
 

Visitors Present: 
 John Burgan 
 Richard Scott 
 
Mayor Jim Ewing called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Jerry Harris made the motion to approve the agenda; seconded by Bobby Slusher.  All in 
favor, motion carries. 
 
Petitions and Communications of Visitors 
Richard Scott approached the council wanting to do Saturday night concert series in the 
park. This would be at no cost to the town would only need to use the amphitheater. 
Jerry Harris made the motion to allow Mr. Scott the use of the park and amphitheater in 
August; seconded by Bobby Slusher. All in favor, motion carries.  
 
Old Business: 
Approval of 2017-2018 Budget 
Jerry Harris made the motion to approve the 2017-2018 budget; seconded by Bobby 
Slusher. All in favor, motion carries. 
 
2000 Chevrolet Silverado Discussion of Truck Bed 
Jimmy Cluesman asked the council about installing a wooden bed on the truck. This 
truck will be used here in the park. All of the council is in agreement to install a wooden 
bed on the 2000 Chevrolet Silverado Truck. 
 



New Business: 
Schedule Interviews for School Resource Officer 
Chief Sivert will contact the two certified applicants and schedule interviews for 
Monday, July 11, 2017 before the next regular meeting. 
 
Schedule Interviews for Part Time Water Plant Operator 
The Council would like to table interviews for part time water plant operator until they 
can discuss further in Executive Session at the regular meeting in July. 
 
Schedule of July 4th activities 
Bobby Slusher made the motion to accept the July 4th activities; seconded by Tommy 
Livesay. All in favor, motion carries. 
 
Recommendations of the Mayor: 
Councilman Brian Huff has resigned his position with the town effective immediately. 
Bobby Slusher made the motion to accept this resignation; seconded by Jerry Harris. All 
in favor, motion carries. 
 
Recommendations of the Council & Motions: 
Jerry Harris feels all the overtime should be cut out at the water plant. He doesn’t feel it 
is necessary. Clerk Willis will do a spreadsheet of the overtime the last three years and 
put in the packets next month for review.  
 
Jerry Harris made the motion to adjourn; seconded by Bobby Slusher. All in favor, 
motion carries. 
 
 
_____________________________________ 

James S. Ewing II, Mayor 
 
 
_____________________________________ 

Amy Willis, Treasurer/Clerk 
 


